Name:

Date Submitted:

Council File No:
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Communication from Public

Don Bell
05/12/2021 01:57 PM
20-1534

Greetings, my name is Kallie and I really, really love the Joan
Milke Flores Park. I am a golden doodle and love to play with a
tennis ball with my person, Don Bell. I am responsible for I don't
bother other folks or dogs for I am obsessed with the ball. I play at
the far end of the park where the ball gets thrown up the slope and
I catch it before it rolls back down. It makes me pant and my
tongue hangs out. If [ have to go number 2 my person always has
a bag and cleans up. We need a place like this for me to play for it
gets out of control if I play tennis ball in the house. Thank you for
giving me a place to be super happy.



Communication from Public

Name: Joanne church
Date Submitted: 05/12/2021 02:03 PM
Council File No: 20-1534

Comments for Public Posting: This is an excellent idea I have been enjoying this park for 12
years [’m so happy to see that this off leash motion is getting
some attention



Name:
Date Submitted:
Council File No:

Comments for Public Posting:

Communication from Public

Patricia Merino
05/12/2021 05:08 PM
20-1534

I am fully supportive of this movement!! Since ours dogs need as
much activity as we do, as well socializing help us both to
maintain a healthy relationship with neighbors and visitors to the
park. For me, personally, is a great opportunity to interact and
play with my dog, I am 62 and this park offers me, besides the
magnificent views of the ocean, a very important sense of safety
to keep me active. Our dogs have not beaches to go freely., (at
least, not closely) , they have to be keep on leash on trails all the
time, dog parks are mostly small enclosures dividing small and
big ones, and believe me, most of the times they all get along very
well. So, please, give us an opportunity . Thank you for your time
and help.



Communication from Public

Name: Sharon
Date Submitted: 05/14/2021 11:50 PM
Council File No: 20-1534

Comments for Public Posting: Joan Milke Flores park has been a safe place for dogs to play and
socialize for a long rime. A generous portion of the park
designated for off leash dog activity would be a godsend. Thank
you.



Communication from Public

Name: Julie Williamson
Date Submitted: 05/17/2021 11:29 AM
Council File No: 20-1534

Comments for Public Posting: Re: Council File 20-1534 Greetings Council Members: I would
very much like to see this Proposal for an off-leash dog area
approved. Many community members have worked long and
hard, given their time and money to hopefully bring this to
fruition. The area is located in San Pedro at Joan Milke Flores
park. This area is not frequently used by our community in
comparison to other parks and shoreline in the immediate area.
Those of us with dogs have used this area to provide our pets and
ourselves with exercise and socializing for years. Some people
visit just to watch the dogs play, catch frisbees or roll in the grass.
We are mindful of our responsibilities that come with allowing
dogs to be off-leash. Some visitors (and their children) want to
interact with our pets. A few visitors are not interested in the dogs
at all, and we are mindful of that as well. I believe we need more
community interaction than ever before. This area provides
people of all political parties, religion, race, gender, ages and
beliefs to meet and mingle, laugh and learn from each other over a
common interest. Please give this proposal careful and serious
thought and hopefully see the benefits of such a simple and
helpful way to form lasting community benefits. Thank for your
time. It is appreciated.



